
~ 1 ~                                                                            

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

   

 

Come and See 

“Philip found Nathanael and said to him, ‘We 
have found him about whom Moses in the Law 
and also the Prophets wrote, Jesus son of Joseph 
from Nazareth.’ Nathanael said to him, ‘Can 
anything good come out of Nazareth?’ Philip 
said to him, ‘Come and see.’”    (John 1:45-46). 

One of the most life-
changing phrases in 
the Bible is “Come 
and See.”  When 
John the Baptist 
pointed to Jesus and 
proclaimed him to be 
“the Lamb of God 
who takes away the 

sins of the world”, two of his disciples followed 
Jesus and asked him where he was staying.  He 
told them to “Come and See.” After spending the 
day with him, they were so convinced that they 
came back to invite their relatives and friends.  
Among those invited was Nathanael who 
initially questioned whether anything good 
could come from the small town of Nazareth 
where Jesus was from, but agreed to go because 
Philip told him to simply “Come and See.”  
After experiencing Jesus, Nathaniel never 
looked back and ended up becoming one of the 
twelve lead disciples (apostles). (John 1:35-51). 
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The Samaritans who responded to the Samaritan 
woman’s invitation to come and see the man 
(Jesus) who had told her everything she had 
done were so impressed that they asked Jesus to 
stay in their village.  After experiencing him for 
two days, they said to the woman, “It is no 
longer because of what you said that we believe, 
for we have heard for ourselves, and we know 
that this is truly the Savior of the world.” (John 
4:29, 39-42). 

These and several other stories demonstrate the 
power of a simple invitation to come and see.  As 
I reflect on my own life journey, every life 
changing experience began with a response to a 
simple invitation.  I believe it is true for most, if 
not, all of us.  It could have been a visit to a 
college campus, a job fair, a blind date, etc. that 
set you off on a journey that has shaped your life. 

As part of our shared mission as a church, we are 
strongly encouraged and expected to invite 
others to experience Jesus with us.  Some of 
your relatives, friends or neighbors may wonder  
whether  anything good could be happening at a 
small church, in the small town of Fruitland 
Park, with a priest who has a funny and hard to 
understand accent.  You don’t need to convince 
them but simply say “Come and See.”  Of 
course, not everyone will respond, and not 
everyone who responds will have a life-
changing experience.  All I know is that if we 
invite them, some will come, and of those who 
come, some will experience the loving, 
liberating and life-giving Spirit of God at work 
in this place, and potentially choose to be part of 
our shared life and mission. 

Research has shown that 85% of all visitors to a 
church come because they are invited.  It also 
shows that 35% of all unchurched people are 
willing to visit a church if invited.  Another 
interesting number is that every churchgoer 
knows at least 7 close relatives, friends, or 
neighbors who do not attend any church.  It has 
also been said that on average 20% of first-time 
guests end up becoming part of the church.  This 
means that if 30 of us invited all 7 (total 210) of 
our unchurched relatives, friends or neighbors, 
at least 73 of them would come, and possibly 14 
of them would choose to become part of us.  This 
in addition to those who find us online or local 

newspapers would represent a significant 
growth of those who have an opportunity to 
belong, blossom and bless with us. 

As we begin a very busy season of our shared 
life and mission, I encourage each one of us to 
simply invite people to come and see.  Invite 
your relatives, friends or neighbors to come and 
see our Ministry Fair/Open House on Sunday 
October 1, our Blessing of Animals on October 
7, our School Golf Benefit on October 21, our 
Christmas Services and most importantly our 
weekly worship services on Saturday 
afternoons, Sunday, and Wednesday mornings.  
I have every confidence that the Lord will work 
through your simple invitations to touch some’s 
life and in-turn use them to touch another 
person’s life. 

May God grant us the grace to be like Andrew, 
Philip, the Samaritan woman and many others 
who have been used to invite others to 
experience the loving, liberating and life-giving 
message of God’s love in Christ Jesus. 

“I was glad when they said to me,  “Let us go to 
the house of the LORD!” … For the sake of my 
relatives and friends I will say, “Peace be within 
you.”  For the sake of the house of the Lord our 
God, I will seek your good.”  (Psalm 122:1, 8-
9). 

By Fr. Samuel Nsengiyumva 

Sr. Warden’s Report 
Autumn is here and our calendars are starting to 
fill with a number of events at Holy Trinity. 

I hope everyone is planning on joining us at the 
Ministry Fair October 1st. This is the second 
year we will be holding it. All the Ministries will 
have a table set up with displays of the works 
they do for Holy Trinity and the Community. 
There will be sign-up sheets available. 

Altar Guild is always looking for new members. 
We work in teams, so you are on two weeks and 
off four. Some members are available for setting 
up the altar and preparing the elements for the 
services. Other members do the cleaning up after 
the services. So, no one has the burden of doing 
it all. It truly is a loving team effort to keep the 
Church looking her best and running smoothly. 
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Invite-Welcome-Connect is another group 
always looking for new team members. We keep 
contact with new members; we don’t want them 
to fall through the cracks. We have “New 
Members” Dinners to give them a chance to 
learn more about us in a friendly and warm 
environment. We rely on everyone to make them 
feel Welcomed, and hope they Connect and join 
us in our many activities. 

At the Fair you will learn of our need for more 
LEMs, Ushers and Readers. I am sure new 
Chorus Members will be encouraged. The 
Men’s Group can use a few new pancake 
flippers, and Holy Hackers will gladly welcome 
new golfers, no matter their level or ability. 

October 6th at 10:15am will be a Holy Trinity 
School Service in the Church. The students will 
be serving as readers and acolytes. The Blessing 
of the Pets will take place October 7th outside. 
October 7th, Saturday Services will resume. Our 
Stewardship Campaign will begin October 
22nd. 

The most important event in October is our 
Annual School Golf Benefit. This will be held 
October 21st at Harbor Hills Country Club at 
1pm. Dinner is included. If you like, you can just 
attend the dinner for $30. There will be the 
drawing for the 50/50, as well as the raffling of 
all the lovely baskets created for the event. 

I am hoping to see you at some, if not all, of our 
events this month. 

Doris Brennan – Senior Ward 

Vestry Meeting Highlights 
September 2023 

No Vestry Highlights was received this month.   
 

Treasurer’s Summary Report 
August, 2023 
Contributions  Actual  Budget 
    Pledges  $15,806 $24,113 
    Other Income $  1,750  $ 3,370 
 Total  $17,556  $27,483 

Expenses             $23,356            $27,483 

Lay not up for yourselves treasures upon earth, 
where moth and rust doth corrupt, and where 

thieves break through and steal: but lay up for 
yourselves treasures in heaven, where neither 
moth nor rust doth corrupt, and where thieves 
do not break through nor steal. Matt. vi. 19, 20. 

Russ Casson, Treasurer  
 

HTEC School Tutor Update 

 
HTEC School Tutor Update  

The school tutor program has started up again 
for the 2023-2024 school year. We have twelve 
talented and dedicated volunteer tutors on our 
roster right now but, more tutors are needed. If 
you or someone you know wants to make a real 
difference in a child’s life and has just one hour 
a week to work one-on-one with a student please 
contact Jim Kelly at (913) 558-2636 or email 
Jimkelly8143@gmail.com.                                                                                                      

(No formal academic certification is required 
and training is provided.) 

Jim Kelly  

Salvation Army 
Food Bank 
Collection 

The Outreach committee is 
asking you all to contribute to 
the Salvation Army food bank by making 
deposits of nonperishable food in the little red 
wagon at the front of the church on 
Sundays.  For more information about helping 
our brothers and sisters in Christ please contact 
Annette Freeman (352) 406-7608. 

School Fund Raiser  

The Belk 2023 Fall Charity Sale will be 
happening soon at Belk of Lady Lake. For the 
third year in a row the Holy Trinity School 
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support team has enthusiastically agreed to be a 
Fall Charity Sale Partner.  As such we will have 
the opportunity to raise money by selling event 
tickets at $5 each and keeping 100% of ticket 
proceeds for the school.  
 
The Belk 2023 Fall Charity Sale is November 3 
– November 5. During this time ticket holders 
will receive $5 off their first purchase and a 25% 
off stackable coupon. It’s a win-win!  We raise 
money for the school and get truly amazing 
discounts!  While the Belk 2023 Fall Charity 
Sale runs from November 3 – November 5, 
ticket sales begin at Holy Trinity October 1, 
2023.  Please consider purchasing your ticket at 
the Ministry Fair/Open House Oct. 1.   
 

Submitted by: 
Jim Kelly 
(913) 558-2636. 

 

Takes Many Hands…… 
Your Outreach Committee at HTEC has met and 
set our plans for the Ministries we will support 
during this last part of the year. We need the help 
of our Parishioners to bring our plans to fruition.  
Please stop by our Outreach Table during 
Ministry Sunday, October 1, to learn how you 
can help. 

 The Ministries that we plan to support; 

 1) Salvation Army Angel Tree, we will have a 
sign-up sheet for Parishioners to sign up if they 
are willing to take an Angel to shop for this year. 
This will let us know how many Angels to take 
from Salvation Army. 

2) Operation Christmas Child, this year we are 
only asking for the shipping cost to ship these 50 
shoeboxes, $10.00 each. Our Outreach 
Committee has already purchased the items to 
go into each of our 50 Shoeboxes. We will have 

envelopes for you to take if you want to support 
this Ministry. 

3) Wreaths Across America, this year for the 
first time ever, the cost of sponsoring a wreath 
has gone up. It will now cost $12.00 to sponsor 
a wreath for a Veteran who rests in our 
cemetery. We need sponsorships for 73 wreaths.  
We will have envelopes at our table for anyone 
wanting to sponsor a wreath. 

4) Christmas Offering, we will again be 
splitting our collection between 2 Ministries. 
This year they are the Back Pack Program ran by 
the Leesburg Food Bank, which feeds 
elementary and middle school children here in 
Lake County on weekends and school holidays 
where many do not have sufficient food while 
away from school and the Episcopal Relief and 
Development Fund, which helps all around the 
world when and where there is a need. We will 
have envelopes for you to take if you want to 
support this Ministry.  

Please stop by our Outreach Table on Ministry 
Sunday and talk with us. We are looking for 
more people to work with us on our Committee. 
Please prayerfully consider joining us on this 
committee.  

Many Thanks. 
Annette Freeman 
HTEC Outreach Chair 

HTEC Salvation Breakfast Team  
Besides Holy Trinity's contributions to the 
Salvation Army Food Bank via the Red Wagon 
we also have a team that provides breakfast 
service at the Salvation Army post in Leesburg 
to typically 25 to 35 people in need.  

You can be part of this mission by joining the 
HTEC Salvation Army Breakfast Team serving 
breakfast on the second Tuesday of the month. 
For more information about helping our brothers 
and sisters in Christ please contact Jim Kelly 
(913) 558-2636. 

Holy Trinity School Golf Benefit 
I’m sure you know the Holy Trinity Episcopal 
School Golf  Benefit  will be held at Harbor Hill 
County on October 21, 2023. It may seem early 
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in the game, but in reality we are already running 
late. 

We especially need help with Sales and 
Marketing. It’s not hard, really  ⶡⶢⶣⶤⶥ. As always 
we look for volunteers. If you have already 
volunteered, Thank You.  There are pieces in the 
parish hall that can be used to assist you in this 
effort.  Or I would be glad to email you a copy 
these 3 items. Remember. No donation is too 
small.  

Our goal this year is $35,000 so you know we 
need everyone’s help. The kids need your help. 

  “Time is running out for the kids,  

please sign up now 

Faith is taking the first step even 

when you don’t see the whole 

staircase” 

Martin Luther King, JR. 

Thank you, 
Judy and Gregg Monin 

Golf Tournament Baskets 
We have many great raffle baskets for the 
School Benefit Golf Tournament coming up on 
October 21, 2023. Thank you to all of you who 
have donated money and items for the baskets.  
In an effort to save time, this year we will be 
drawing the winners of the baskets during dinner 
and post the winning numbers on the white 
board.  You do not have to be present to win but 
it is necessary to write your name and phone 
number of the back of the ticket.  Tickets are 
three for $5.00 and eight for $10.00.    

Naomi Aldrich 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Holy Hackers returned to Pennbrooke 
Fairways on Saturday morning, September 9th 
after a Summer break. Thirteen hackers turned 
out for the golf and all stayed for lunch and 
fellowship afterwards at Double T’s Bar & Grill 
at the golf course. We play again on Saturday, 
October 14th at 9:30 A.M. and the second 
Saturday of each month. All are welcome to join 
us (guests too), for golf and lunch, or even just 
lunch if you are not a golfer. We gather in 
Double T’s about 11:00. There is a signup sheet 
on the bulletin board, or you can call, text, or e 
mail Dave Aldrich, 203 258 9643 or 
aldrichkp68@gmail.com to join us.  
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HUETZ, Jerry & Judy 

MONIN, Gregg & Judy 

ALDRICH, David & Naomi 

FREEMAN, Annette & Bob 

WHETSELL, Ron & Cherrie 

YEE, Sid & Deb 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

WHITE, Richard  

COLLA, Terry  

MAY, Sara C.  

KNOWLES, Stephen  

KNOWLES, Elizabeth  

HULSEY, Tom  

STANTON, Lee  

TURNER, Barbara  

BROWNE, Mike  

PERRIN, Anglea  

ALDRICH, David  

WARE, Emily 

KELLEY, Barbara 

WHETSELL, Ron  

COUGHLIN, Peter  

OAKES, Ann  

HUETZ, Jerry 

 

Vulnerable 
There he lay in glory, 

A baby instead of a King, 

The baa’s and neighs of animals, 

No mighty bells heard ring. 

 

Of castles, armies, and riches, 

He cared nothing of, 

But to live life vulnerable, 

Was to live his life with love. 

 

The Christ, born of a virgin, 

An epiphany of good news, 

The author of my life, 

My deliverer without dues. 
 

Ron Whetsell 

January 8, 2023 

 
 

 
PASTORAL CARE 

For pastoral care 
we welcome you to contact: 

Robin Mitchell   
(352-350-1451) or 

Robinmitchell@yahoo.com 

 Fr. Samuel Nsengiyumva 
 (920-226-0050) or 

rector@holytrinityfp.com; 
 or call the church office Monday 
through Thursday during office 

hours.   

Please continue to phone or email 
your prayer requests to 352-787-
1500 or office@holytrinityfp.com 
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Parishioner Newsletter 
Spotlight 

“Parishioner Spotlight” – A New Feature for 
the Newsletter 

When Fr. Sam asked for a volunteer to write 
‘spotlights’ on Holy Trinity’s parishioners, as 
someone new to Holy Trinity, we felt it would 
be a great opportunity to meet and learn more 
about everyone at church. To get started, our 
first spotlight is on us so you’ll know who we 
are when we get together with each of you to 
develop your spotlight.  Look for an email from 
Fr. Sam that will include an interview format to 
give us some basic information.  Please 
complete the form and return to Fr. Sam and 
copy us at joan.hensley95@gmail.com.  Then 
we’ll get together, one on one, to expand and 
create your spotlight. Each month, someone will 
be selected from the forms received and featured 
in the monthly church newsletter.  We look 
forward to getting to know all of you! 

Parishioner Spotlight . . . Gary and Joan 
Hensley 

Gary and Joan Hensley have been attending 
Holy Trinity for less than a year.  They live in 
Legacy of Leesburg and were first invited to 
church by close neighbors, Deacon Charlie and 
Angela Perrin. 

The Hensley’s have three married daughters, 
Kim, Marjorie, and Heather. Two are close by: 
Heather in Montverde and Marjorie in 
Casselberry.  Kim is in Kernersville, NC.  They 
also enjoy watching their four grands, Chris, 
Kati, Emily, and Emily (yes, two Emily’s) grow 
into adulthood, and are anxiously expecting 
their first great grand in January.  The most 
spoiled member of the family is their black 
Labrador Retriever, Starry Knight. 

While both Gary and Joan consider themselves 
Floridians, Gary grew up in Gahanna, Ohio, 
moving to Florida in his freshman year of high 
school.  Joan is from Chatham, New Jersey, and 
moved to Florida in middle school.  Gary began 
his telephone career in Fort Myers at the then 
Inter County Telephone Co. and continued with 
them through a move to Altamonte Springs and 
the company’s many name changes, now 
Century Link.  He continued his telephone work 
as a contractor until his retirement.  Joan began 
a career in the family real estate business at Fort 
Myers Beach. She moved into client information 
management and event planning for Certified 
Financial Group in Altamonte Springs and is 
recently retired. 

In the early days, Gary and Joan were puppy 
raisers for Southeastern Guide Dogs, raising 
seven guide dog puppies who have gone on to 
do great work in various ‘occupations.’ Today, 
hobbies include golf and genealogy for Gary, 
and photography and scrapbooking for Joan. 
They belong to SAR and DAR. Since their move 
to Legacy and retirement, Gary has added 
remote sailboats and bocce ball to his activities.   

Before moving to Lake County, the Hensley’s 
attended the Church of the Holy Spirit in 
Apopka where Gary was a LEM, Usher, and 
Acolyte Warden.  Joan was active in Youth 
Ministry and the Women of the Church. Both 
Gary and Joan served on the Vestry and as 
Senior Wardens at Holy Spirit. 
 

 

 

 

 



~ 8 ~                                                                            

Parishioner Newsletter Spotlight 
Joan Hensley, one of our newest members, has graciously agreed to serve as our Member 
Spotlight  newsletter contributor.  This is intended to help in our connection process as 
we learn more about each other.  We hope that as many of you will volunteer your 
information and help us to know you.  Joan has designed a basic format to help you 
organize the information.  Please look at the format below and send your information to 
joan.hensley95@gmail.com 

 

Parishioner Spotlight Information Form 

Name (s):  ________________________________________________________________ 

 

Email Contact (to send proof/review of article): 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone Contact:   _________________________ 

How long have you been attending Holy Trinity? 

What community do you live in?                                    

Are you here year-round or return north for the summer? 

Tell us about your family . . . 

     Pets. . . 

 

Where were you born/raised? How long in Florida? 

 

What is your occupation (s) (If retired, list prior) 

 

What hobbies or interests keep you busy? 

 

What Social or Civic clubs do you belong to, active in, and how? 

 

What church activities are you involved in, either at Holy Trinity or at the church you previously 
attended?               

 

What is one thing you would want most people to know about you? 
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2023 MINISTRIES 
WORSHIP MINISTRIES 
1. Altar Guild 
2. Ushers 
3. Lay Eucharistic Ministers (LEMs) 
4. Lectors 
5. Live-Streaming  
6. Music Ministry (Choir, instrumentalists, etc.) 
 

DISCIPLESHIP MINISTRIES (CHRISTIAN 
FORMATION) 
1. Adult Sunday School 
2. Wednesday Bible Study 
3. Confirmation/New Member Class 
 

COMMUNICATION MINISTRIES 
1. Holy Trinity Hot-line (email) 
2. Bulletin Announcements 
3. The Tidings Newsletter 
4. Social Media (Facebook & YouTube) 
5. Advertising 
6. Website 
 

PASTORAL CARE 
1. Calling Tree 
2. Home/Hospital Visitation 
3. Lay Eucharistic Visitors 
4. Transportation 
5. Emergency Meals 
6. Prayer Shawls 
7. Card Ministry 
8. Intercessory Prayers 
 

MEMBERSHIP MINISTRIES  
1. InviteWelcomeConnect 

- Sunday Hospitality & Fellowship 
- Newcomer Gatherings 
- Parish Events 
- Community Engagement 

2. Ladies Fellowship (ECW) 
3. Men’s Group 
4. Holy Hackers 
 

STEWARDSHIP MINISTRIES 
1. Buildings & Grounds 

- Cleaning & Maintenance 
- Major &  Minor Repairs 
- Cemetery 

2. Financial  
- Annual Stewardship Campaign 
- Budgeting 
- Counting/Depositing 
- Bookkeeping  
- Endowment Fund/Legacy Society 
- Planned Giving 

 

3. Human Resources 
- Clergy 
- Staff 
- Vestry 
- Ministry Teams 

 

HOLY TRINITY EPISCOPAL SCHOOL 
1. School Board 
2. Tutors 
3. Annual Golf Benefit 
4. Financial Support 
 

OUTREACH MINISTRIES 
1. Local Outreach 

- Holy Trinity School Supplies 
- Salvation Army Food Collection & Delivery 
- Salvation Army Angel Tree 
- Salvation Army Bell Ringing 
- Salvation Army Breakfast Volunteers 
- The Haven of Lake & Sumter Counties 
- Leesburg Food Pantry 
- Financial Assistance (Rector’s Discretionary 

Fund, Christmas & Easter Offerings). 
2. National 

- Episcopal Relief & Development (ERD) - 
Disaster Relief, etc. 

- United Thank Offering (UTO) – 
Miscellaneous development projects 

- Wreaths Across America 
3. International 

- Episcopal Relief &Development (ERD) – 
Ukraine Relief, Haiti Relief, etc. 

- Sao Polo Mercy Ministries (Brazil) 
- Operation Christmas Child 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

A TASTE OF ST. JAMES - FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 29TH, 6-8PM.  A Taste of St James is a 
wonderful evening of great food, drink and fellowship hosted by our friends at St. james Episcopal 
Church in Leesburg honoring 33 years of mission work.  This event is a fundraiser for their Jamaica 
Medical Mission to raise funds for supplies, medical needs and shipping costs. On this special night, 20 
CHEFS will prepare ONE ITEM (2-4 ounces, a sampling) for 100 people to taste. The CHEFS will 
decorate their table and dress to match their food item’s origin or theme. Prizes will be awarded! St. 
James members, guests and community are invited. Tickets are $25. Libations will be available that 
evening for a donation. 

 
MINISTRY FAIR/OPEN HOUSE - OCTOBER 1:  A MINISTRY FAIR/OPEN HOUSE 
is  scheduled for Sunday October 1, 2023 following each service.    Ministry Teams will be 
highlighting their ministries to share what they do and provide opportunities for any who may wish to 
participate.  This is an opportunity to invite friends to come and see what the Lord is doing at Holy 
Trinity. If you are not already part of a ministry team, we encourage you to prayerfully consider which 
one the Lord may be calling you to join.  
 
EPISCOPAL SCHOOLS CELEBRATION – OCT. 1- 7:  The week of Oct. 1 -7 has been 
designated by the National Association of Episcopal Schools (NAES) to celebrate the ministry of the 
800+ Episcopal schools in the communities they serve.  This year’s theme is “Run the Race with 
Perseverance” (Hebrews 12:1).   
A celebration service is scheduled for Friday Oct. 6, 10:15am in the sanctuary followed by 
refreshments in the Parish Hall.  Come help us celebrate what God is doing through our students, 
teachers, tutors, parents, etc. 
 
SATURDAY WORSHIP SERVICE TO RESUME – OCT. 7 AT 4:15PM. 
 
BLESSING OF ANIMALS: Our annual Blessing of Animals is scheduled for Saturday October 7, 
10:00 am in the church courtyard. Bring your pets and invite your family and friends to bring theirs. 
 
SCHOOL GOLF BENEFIT TICKETS SELL 50/50:  In order to raise more money for the Holy 
Trinity School during our annual golf benefit, 50/50 tickets will be available for sale beginning October 
10th.  If you would like to purchase tickets or your friends wish to participate, please contact Carol 
Mullen (901)828-0592 or Cheryl Pringle (678)538-7353 for more information.  You do not need to 
be present to win. 
 
SCHOOL GOLF BENEFIT SIGN UP: Our annual Holy Trinity School Golf Benefit is scheduled 
to take place at Harbor Hills Country Club on Saturday October 21, 12:00 noon.  Registration fee 
includes dinner at 6:00 pm. You may also join us for Dinner only for $30 per person. You may register 
at HolyTrinitySchoolGolf.com. Sponsor Packages are available on the website. We are also in need of 
volunteers to help with various aspects. For all other questions contact Judy Monin at 
440-725-0973. 
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ELECTRONIC GIVING AT HOLY TRINITY: After some time of exploration, we now have made 
it possible for those who wish to give electronically in a variety of ways: 

1.  Website/Facebook page 
2.  TEXT to Give: the word “Funds” to 844-527-0098 
3.  Mobile App:  Download the Vanco Mobile app from mobile store 
4.  QR Code: Scan the QR Code to access our eGiving page. 

 
OPEN POSITION: We are actively searching for a long-term Head of School to help carry on the 
mission of our school beyond the transition.  A suitable candidate must be someone with a heart for 
students who learn differently and guided by our baptismal commitment to seek and serve Christ in all 
persons, and respect the dignity of every human being.  This is a full-time position with benefits.  A 
resume and letter of interest may be sent to: debkhogan@gmail.com 

 

HEARING LOOP:   Our sanctuary is now installed with a hearing loop for the benefit of those 
with hearing difficulties.  If your hearing aid has a T-Coll, you should be able to hear clearly.  
Headphones are also available for those with compatible hearing aids.  Talk to the usher if you need 
headphones. 

SUNDAY HOSPITALITY:   Those who wish to donate food items or sign-up to help clean-up 
are encouraged to sign-up on the bulletin board.  Thank you! 
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